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President’s Message for May 2020  

 

April 2020, the longest month ever... 

 

Things have been very quiet here on Marco this month. Everyone’s staying at home and adhering to the Covid-19 

restrictions. The beaches were closed and the season ended rather abruptly. All of our club events were cancelled 

or postponed.  

 

Many of our members still on-island have managed to get out and do some fishing. We have a few new leaderboard entries this month 

in-spite of the lockdown.  Members are practicing social distancing on their boats by fishing alone or with their spouses. The weather 

has been nice, but really windy and that has had a negative impact on fishing.  Most members have used the time to perform 

maintenance on their homes and boats.  

 

In April, we were fortunate to add Jim Scarpa to the MSC Board of Directors and welcome him as our new Offshore Coordinator. Jim 

stepped into the role quickly and has worked with our webmaster, Ed Crane, to produce a new web-presence for Offshore Reports. Be 

sure to check out Jim’s message in this edition. 

 

With the start of the new month, our nation is looking to slowly loosen some of the restrictions and begin to “reopen”.  How that will 

impact our club’s May activities is yet to be seen.  Our May 7th membership meeting is cancelled as is the May “ Eatin’ Chickin’ “ 

picnic.  Our backwater and kayak events are still scheduled as we await word from the governor and local officials with new guidelines.  

 

Fishing is still permissible as long as we follow the FWC and CDC guidelines. To encourage our members to get out on the water and 

fish we have added a month-long event that targets four backwater and four offshore species. Please look for the event description in 

this newsletter, and contact Ed Vesely if you have any questions. 

 

One downside we have observed is the massive increase in trailered boats to our local boat ramps on the weekends.  With many 

ramps across the state closed, and even our own Caxambas Park ramp shuttered, the remaining ramps are filled to capacity. We 

hope, as restrictions are relaxed in surrounding areas, this overcrowding on our waters, will begin to subside. 

 

May’s Fishing Quote: “Game fish are too valuable to be caught only once.“ by Lee Wulff 

 

Stay safe and stay healthy.  

 

Tight Lines, 

Keith 

 

 

http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com/


 

LEADER BOARD Updates as of April 
Get LEADER BOARD updates using the link below. 

Link to LEADER BOARD 

 

Fish of the Month (FOM) as of April 
Get FOM updates using the link below. 

Link to Fish of the Month 

 

 

 

Offshore Report 

 
 

Offshore Update – May 2020 
 

First, a quick introduction (offshore team members – you have already 

received this).  My name is Jim Scarpa, I recently volunteered to be the 

new Offshore Coordinator for the club.  I'm a lifelong fisherman (fresh 

and saltwater), my family and I have been vacationing (aka fishing) on 

Marco since the mid 90's, we have been living here full time since late 

2016, and I joined the club in 2017.  I have met some of you and I look 

forward to meeting all of you in the coming months once our meetings 

and events resume.  Offshore fishing is my passion and I intend to 

continue the Super Grouper / Snapper offshore tournaments you are 

familiar with and I have some ideas on additional events and formats 

for the Offshore Team going forward that I will share in future 

meetings.  I also believe that we are blessed to live in one of the best 

places on earth with an amazing and vast natural resource and fishery 

literally in our backyards.  With this benefit comes an obligation to be 

http://marcosportfishingclub.com/LeaderBoardHome.htm
http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com/FishOfMonth.htm


 
stewards of this resource and fishery such that we leave it healthier 

than we found it...we have some work to do here. 

 

If you fish offshore and want to be added to our offshore email 

distribution, please send me an email to the address below and I will 

add you. 

 

Where I need your support...many of you are familiar with the Offshore 

Blog that Ed Shebert started a year or two ago.  We are continuing this 

blog, which is now called the “Offshore Fishing Reports,” and have 

added a dedicated page on the club website for the reports…check it 

out at the bottom of the Hot Links section of the home page.  I know 

that everyone has their secrets spots, baits, techniques, etc., I am not 

asking you to give this up (unless you want to). I do believe that one of 

the main purposes of the club is to help our members learn how to 

enjoy fishing in Marco...this is partly accomplished by learning how to 

be better fisher-woman and men.  There are things we can all learn 

from this information without giving up our secrets (besides we all know 

where you are fishing..."west of Marco").  As such, I would appreciate if 

you could send me a short email (jscarpa@ymail.com) after you return 

from fishing summarizing when you fished, depth, catch summary, and 

photo's of any exceptional catches for our monthly newsletter.  

 

We have also added an “Offshore Fishing Home Page” to the website 

where other pertinent offshore fishing information will be posted – this 

is a work in progress and can be found in the Hot Links section as well. 

 

Last, several offshore captains have reached out looking for a way to 

find crew and crew have reached out looking to meet captains.  One 

order of business will be to facilitate this process. 

 

If you have any ideas, or want to volunteer to help with offshore events, 

feel free to contact me anytime. 

 

Tight Lines! 

 

Jim 

 

 

mailto:jscarpa@ymail.com


 May Month Long Fishing Madness 
 

OK, we have been locked in our houses/condos for over a month. We 
have rearranged our socks three times and even found that missing 
one from two years ago. I have cleaned out my files till smoke started 
to pour out of my Shredder. My wife said I had to do something 
productive, so I have grown a beard. Now even my computer does not 
recognize me. 
 
The cure is to get out fishing in a “socially responsible way”. To that 
end the Marco Sportfishing Club has set up a fun event for the month 
of May that we can enjoy and still feel we are being responsible. This 
event is open to all, both Backwater and Gulf fisherman. There will be 
four targeted fish, four for Gulf and four for the Backwater anglers. If 
you want, you can fish as many times in May as the wind permits. You 
can fish with a partner, a significant other or by yourself (not 
recommended for Gulf fishing). You back water guy’s and gals can 
fish off your docks. 
 
The cost is $10 and all the prizes are individual. Each entrant can win 
two Prizes. I guess if you wanted to fish Backwater and Gulf you could 
win Four prizes. In total there will be 16 prizes, all individual, with no 
Boat prizes. The fish we will be after for backwater will be Snook, 
Redfish, Trout and Sheepshead. You Gulf guys will be after Red 
Grouper, Cobia, Permit and Snapper(any). Each fish will receive a First 
and Second Prize based on a turned in. 
 
Photo with fish on a ruler (like normal) and any size can be submitted. 
We trust you to release the under and oversized fish. Fish caught can 
also count towards the fish of the month contest and the Annual 
Leader board. 
 
Once we received your $10 check you can begin submitting Photo’s 
using the Fish of The Month and Leader Board mechanism run by 
George Wittman. Catch a bigger fish two days later, send it in. Check 
online, George will be doing a weekly (for May) update the Contest 
chart. First Prize for the largest of each species will be $100 with a 
second Prize of $50. 



 
You will be receiving shortly (if not already) an E blast on this event. 
To make it even more exciting the club has been working on getting 
the local Gas price down. 
Thanks for your Attention and Hopefully your Participation. 
 
Ed Vesely 
 

ADDITIONAL FACTS 
 
1.  This is basically a Club Sponsored Event - 80% 
 
2.  When you sign up for $10, you are good for both Gulf and 
Backwater Fishing.  Remember the $10 entrance fee is per person, if 
your significant other wishes to fish that an additional $10. 
 
3.  You can win two prizes for Gulf and two for Backwater, a total 
possibility of 4. 
 
4.  You can fish from a motorboat, kayak, Dock, Bridge or Beach (if 
Open). 
 
5.  Three of the four Gulf Species can be caught closer to Marco, no 
need to go out 30 Miles. 
 
6.  Based on the fresh air, social distancing, humidity and sun shine, 
fishing is about one of the safest activities you can do 
 
7.  Gas prices should be coming down 
 
8.  Sign up now get the whole month 

 



 

                              MSC’s ANNUAL TRIPLE CROWN TOURNAMENT  

Need to get out of the house? 

Do you want to fish the Marco area during the best four months of the year? 

Does it sound interesting to pursue Redfish, Snook and Tarpon? 

Are you interested in being eligible to win big cash prizes? 

If you can think about answering “yes” to any of these questions, if even for a 

fleeting moment, register now for the 2020 Triple Crown Tournament! 

 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions and concerns you MUST MAIL YOUR 

REGISTRATION FEE to the club via U.S. Mail. NO EXCEPTIONS. 

 

The tournament runs from July 1st to October 31st. 

The fee for registration is $20 if postmarked by June 25th. 

The fee for registration is $25 if postmarked June 26th to August 31st. 

No entries will be accepted after August 31st. 

 

Checks MUST be mailed to: 

Marco Sportfishing Club 

P.O. Box 2104 

Marco Island, FL  34146-2104 (not 34145) 

 

Additional Instructions 

1) Write “Triple Crown” in the note field on your check. 
2) Include a separate piece of paper with your contact information (e-mail and 

telephone number) if it is different than the contact information you provided for 
the annual MSC membership registration. 

 

You must sign up by sending a check to the MSC P.O. Box. Tournament 

registration will NOT be accepted any other way. 

 

A tournament flyer and complete rules are available online at 

http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com 

 

There will NOT be a tournament kickoff (captain’s) meeting this year, nor will 

registration be available if there is a June general meeting. 

 

Questions may be directed to Ronscriver2@gmail.com. 

 

 

http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com/


 

 

 

                A Story About Charlotte Harbor but it could be titled Marco Island 

This month I am writing about some things I’ve seen happening in our fishery. These things have 

been happening slowly for several years. A few weeks ago I took Water LIFE editor Mike Heller 

and his brother in-law Greg out fishing. We actually had a very good trout bite, however when we 

tried for a redfish, it was easy to see changes in the Harbor first hand. The past several years we 

have seen an invasion of an algae that was not here before. This hair-like green slime, has 

slowly moved onto our local flats and is suffocating our turtle grass beds. I first noticed it 

on the East side of the Harbor and now it’s made its way up the Peace River. I’ve been told 

it’s a filamentous algae. This type of algae is attracted to high phosphorus and nitrogen 

levels. I’m not a biologists or scientist, but I’m pretty sure fertilizer runoff plays a huge roll 

in the introduction of this algae in our waters. Hurricane Irma dumped massive amounts of 

freshwater into our ecosystem in 2017. I know, I said earlier, it’s been several years, but just 

maybe this was the same time this algae bloom started. I’m not great at remembering specific 

dates of events, however I do know that during Irma we lost a great deal of our grass flats. The 

volume of freshwater rushing through the creeks onto the flats washed away massive areas of 

grass. The worse part is these grasses take years to replenish themselves, if at all. Irma also 

washed out all the chemicals and nutrients that had soaked into the ground around the Upper 

Harbor. Life in Charlotte Harbor begins with a healthy grass flat. This is where juvenile fish find 

cover from predator fish. Shrimp and crabs live in the grasses. Predator fish depend on the grass 

to roam for food. It’s a big circle of life that depends on a blade of grass, kind of crazy if you really 

think about it. A client of mine, Paul Rotter, gave me a fishing regulation book from 1982. I’m 

going to tell ya’ll what the regulations were for our big 3 that year - snook, trout and 

redfish. You were allowed to possess 4 snook that had to be 18- inches or more. Redfish 

was 12-inches, and no bag limit. Trout was 12-inches and also no bag limit. I know, we are 

talking a way-different time and I know our population was nowhere near what it is today, 

but it’s still just crazy to me to think we went from this to what we have now. Here’s the 

FWC decision last month: By Executive Order, all three species (snook, trout, redfish) will remain 

catch-and-release through May 31, 2021, in all waters from the Hernando/Pasco county line south 

through Gordon Pass in Collier County. These temporary regulations were made to help conserve 

these popular inshore species that were negatively impacted by prolonged red tide that occurred 

in late 2017. It’s time we take a hard look at what we are doing to our Harbor. If things are not 

done soon it’s going to be too late... if it’s not too late already. We can’t stop people from moving 

here, however we can speak up about fertilizers that contain high levels of harmful chemicals. And 

we can’t keep destroying our ecosystem for phosphate. My great grandfather was one of the 

ol’timers that sold his ranch to the phosphate companies. If he knew then what would’ve become 

of it, he would’ve thought different. Now, MOSAIC, the mining company, is trying to move south 

and very close to our Harbor. Please say NO to MOSAIC. It’s crazy that this much has changed in 

our fishery since the size and bag limits above, and it happened in pretty much one generation.  

 

By Capt. David Stephens Water LIFE Charlotte Harbor 
Contributed by Allan Bristow 



 

                                       MSC PICTURE PAGE 

 
Ken Robertson with his 
catch, a 22" Tripletail 

 

 

Barry French has been out and about finding an empty Keewaydin Beach, 
but there was some nice fishing/ "catching" action 

 

Allan Bristow with his 39” stretched 
Snook, actual length 38 3/4” 

 

Right:  Ron Linn did get a nice fish 
dinner despite the sharks bad 

manners 
 

 

 



 

 

 

May 2020                                              Fish of the Month: King or Spanish Mackerel 

Date Event Information & Comments 

May 7 General Meeting Fishing 

Round Tables 

 Cancelled 

May 11 Board Meeting Teleconference Format 

   

May 13 “Eaten Chicken” Picnic  Cancelled 

May 18 Lizard Slam Captains Meeting There will be no Captains 

Meeting 

May 19 Lizard Slam Fishing Day See Flyer this Newsletter 

May 20 Lizard Slam Alt. Fishing Day  

   

May 26 Kayak Trip Stoppers Creek On Hold Due to COVID 19 

 Kayak Group Members will be 

Contacted by Howard Laskau 

 

   

 All Meetings and Events  

 Are Pending CDC Guidelines  

 

 
 



July 2020                                                           Fish of the Month: Mangrove Snapper 

Date Event Information & Comments 

July 1 Triple Crown Starts See Write Up This Newsletter 

July 2 General Meeting Theme 

“Shark” 

Information to Follow 

July 6 Board Meeting Information to Follow 

July 7 Kayak Trip East River Pending COVID 19 Status 

 Offshore Event Information to Follow 

 Man Bites Shark Fishing Event Information to Follow 

 Man Bites Shark Eating Event Information to Follow 

   

 

June 2020                                                                              Fish of the Month: Permit 

Date Event Information & Comments 

June 3 Steak Picnic  See Flyer This Newsletter 

June 4 General Meeting Offshore 

Panel Discussion 

7:00PM Rose Hall Auditorium 
Doors Open 6:30 

June 8 Board Meeting 8:30 Coast Guard Auxiliary 

Station Caxambas Park 

June 17 Hookey-Snookey Captains 

Meeting 

See Flyer in This Newsletter 

June 18 Hookey-Snookey Fishing Day  

June 19 Hookey-Snookey Alt. Day  

June 25 Kayak Trip Fakahatchee 

Strand State Park 

On Hold Due to COVID 19 

 All Meetings and Events Are 

Pending CDC Guidelines 

 

 



 

 
Update from the Editor 

April 2020 
 

 
 
 

Your Editor has been wrestling with a dilemma, should my page be 

fishing focused or deal with water quality issues.   I selected the fish 

related subjects, hopefully you will find the information useful.  It was 

prepared by John Marchetti and Victor Ordija.  It is also available on the 

website.  Unfortunately, the best fishing gear, bait, and knowledge are 

not very useful if the fish are nowhere to be found. 

 

The earlier article which Allan Bristow submitted is written about 

Charlotte Harbor but it just as easily could have been about Marco 

Island.  The water quality issues I have deferred to another Newsletter, 

detail what is being done, (or not being done) by our City Council.   The 

issues you are not reading about are regarding the purposed changes to 

Marco’s stormwater ordinance.  Simply put the Water Advisory 

Committee’s purposed MS4 Amendment is moving thru the “political 

process”.   More to follow in future Newsletters. 

 
If you have any comments or wish to submit a photo with a short 

“fishtale”, I can be reached at pfwanzenberg@yahoo.com.  
 

 































 

 


